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IM news

Novenmber, 1978 Volume ITI Number 1

An Information Media Newsletter published by the Learning Resources Center and the
Center for Library and Audiovisual Education/Centennial Hall, St. Cloud State University,

St. Cloud, Minnesota 56301

FROM THE DEAN'S CHAIR

Responsibility is a word that is freguently
mentioned in the educational world. Perhaps
John F. Kennedy was not speeking to education
alone, but his words certainly have meaning
for those involved with leadership in educ-
ation at any level; and in the final analysis,
every member of any organization has some
- leadership responsibilities, whether de facto
or implied. Xennedy's words are worthy of
note: "We may be impatient at times with the
veight of our obligations, the complexity of
decision, the agony of choice., But for us
there is no comfort or security in evasion,
no solution in abdiction, and no release in
irresponsibility."

The recent Governor's Pre-White House Con-
ference on Libraries and Information Services
was an example par excellence of assumed
responsibility on the part of many people

from 2]l levels. The planners of the con-
ference, the delegates to the conference, zand
the active observers of the conference are
all indicetive of people within & profession
who essumed responsibility in helping make
this a meaningful endeavor for all areas of
the library/medis profession. Having served
as a nember of the pre-conference regional
planning sessions, as a preparer of an issues
paper, and as a delegate to the conference,
it was gratifying to see how many graduates
and participants of St. Cloud's media pro-
gram were involved in the various aspects of
the conference. Involvement did not stop at
attendance, but it carried through right into
an active participation in the caucuses and
support shown the delegates in keeping them
.abreast of developments significant to con-
ference activities. A note of congratula-
tions is, of course, in order to all those
who helped in any way in making the confer-
ence a success.

The following developments should be of
note to all of you. Barbara NEMER, media
supervisor from Armstrong Senior High School
in Robbinsdale, was elected as one of three
professional delegates to the national Pres-
ident's White House Conference to be held in

Fall of 1979. If you have issues of national
concern, please make your points of view
known to her. I think she will be an excel-
lent representative and will carry the banner
of the profession quite well, Three re-
solutions, among some 80 resolutions, were
pushed by the educational members in attend-
ance., All three were easily passed, and
while the significance of the action remains
to be seen, it does show some gtrength for
action within the state. The three ere con-
sistent with the legislative platform adopted
by the Minnesota Educational Media Organi-
zetion at the spring conference in St. Cloud.
The three resclutions were to develop a
strong statement on censorship,. to promote

a minimum level of funding in our school
media centers, and to seek a minimum level
of staffing based on the number of students
being served. In retrospect, the responsi-
Pbility assumed by so Wany is admirable, but
the real proof of what it all means lies in
the responsibility that each member takes in
the future to see that these resolutions be-
come a reglity. It all really begins at the
local level.

MARY LOUISE TURNER
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MEET THE NEW DIVISION LEADER FOR
ADVISING AND INSTRUCTION

Dr. Mary Louise TURNER has heen appointed-
to the position formerly held by Lawrence
SMELSER as the division leader for Advising
and Instruction. Dr. Turner is a recent
graduate of the University of Missouri with
a doctorate in curriculum and instruction.
She assumed her duties as of August lst and
carries with her an impressive list of a
achievements and experiences in all areas of
the media field. ©Ohe received her B.A, de-
gree from the University of Missouri-Columbia
and her M.A. degree from University of Mis-
souri-Columbis in library science. Among
her places of employment have been the fol-
lowing: Missouri State Library, Jefferson,
MO; Missouri Training School for Boys,
Boonville, MO; Parkway North Senior High
School, Cerve Coeur, MO; Meramec Community
College, S5t. Louis County, MO; El Paso Conm-
munity College, El Paso, TX3; University of
Texas-Austin; and University of Nebraska-
Omaha.. :

We want to welcome Dr. Turner to 5t. Cloud
State and to Minnesota. Hopefully, she will
find that the warmth of our Minnesota media
people far overshadows the coldness of Minne-
sota's winters!

ROGER SWEEN

DOREEN KEABLE

KEABRLE TG ADVISING AND INSTRUCTION

Doreen KEABLE, familiar to many graduate
students as a classmate and to many under-
gradustes as an instructor, is newly assigned
to the Advising and Instruction Division.
Doreen's primary area of responsibility will
be the advising of students enroclled in the
undergraduate program. She has been an active

o Curriculum Committee.

©

member of the SCSU staff and serves on many °
committees within the Faculty Association.
Presently she is a member of the Undergraduate
Doréen is continuing
her work on & specialist degree in admini-
stration at the College of St. Thomas.

NEW MEMBER ON REFERENCE TEAM

The newest addition to the Learning Rescurces
faculty is Roger SWEEN. Roger began his em-
ployment as of September 5th and works with
Dick BUSSE as part of the reference team, His
latest place of employment was the Red Wing
Public Library where he served as the director.
He is a graduate of St, Olaf with a master's
degree in library science from University of
Wisconsin-Mgdison. He has done additional
graduate work at the University of Wisconsin-
Platteville and Western Michigan University.
His work experience has included the Univer- -
sity of Wisconsin-Platteville and two library
schools in Wisconsin. ©OSween brings to the
LRS faculty extensive college and public 1lib-
rary experience, and his addition will be a

“definite asset in the instructionsl program -

vhere we can draw on those experiences. -

FACULTY CHANGES

Reorganization of some service functions
and the resignation of several staff members
have prompted changes in faculty assignments.
Two major changes in leadership assignments
find Mary TURNER heading up the Division of
Advising and Instruction, and Marie ELSEN
assuming the responsibility for the Division
of Public Services. Harlan JENSEN has as-
sumed a role as special assistant to Dean
BERLING with a strong responsibility in work-
ing with the distribution of materials and
equipment, especially insofar as that work
pertains to faculty relationships.

Included among faculty resignations were
those of Judy KINDERSKI and Marcisa Deily ..
MOHN. Dick BUSSE assumed the role of head
of reference services when government doc-
uments was shifted into the reference area.
Included on the reference team and with res-
ponsibilities in particular areas sre the
following: Virginia SORERSON--Periocdicals;
Virginia BLASKE~--BRS; Norman CLARKE--Local
History. Others on the reference team are
Carl SAVAGE, James PEHLER, Dae LEE, and
Roger SWEEN. Mike SIMONS continues on as



-3-

the person in charge of instructional tech-
nology services, along with duties in cir-
culation.

Michael CASSIDY, who is on a leave of ab-
sence to pursue an advenced degree at the
University of Indiana, has been replaced in
Production Services by Lawrence SMELSER.
The rest of the personnel in that division
remains intact, with Rich JOSEPHSON, Fred
POLESAX, Louis COSTANZO, and Mike NELSON
laboring under the supervision of Fred HILL.

Dave RYDBERG remasins as the supervisor of
Technical Services with Jean AICHELE and
Bonnie HEDIN making up the cataloging and
clessification staff. Phyllis LACROIX has
become Jerry WESTBY's right arm in scquisi-
tions.

Doreen KEABLE joins Tony SCHULZETENBERG
and Mary TURNER in Advising and Instruction,

- while Dennis FIELDS and George ERICKSON re-
mains in positions supporting Dean John
BERLING. Gene CAMPBELL remains the resident
‘media specialist at the Campus Lab School.

PHYSICAL CHANGES IN
LEARNING RESOURCES

. With an eye toward better service for staff

- and students, several physical arrangements

. were made within the Learning Resources Center.

‘One major shift saw Government Documents

moving from the basement to third floor where
the collection becomes & part of the refer-
“ence area. An intensive and well-conceived
‘shift of materials and services on the third
floor has turned that ares into perhaps one
of the most attractive places within the
building. Archives was moved from second
floor to the basement area, and the space
formerly occupied by special collections has
become a self-disciplined, attractive study
‘area for students. The heavy use of this
ares. is indicative of a need well met, Plans
are presently underway to change the open,
basement area into a more atiractive area for
study and a special area for University Ar-
chives is being developed, If you have not
had an opportunity to vigit LRS recently, a
visit might be both enjoyable and rewasrding.

COLLEGE OF EDUCATION REORGANIZED

| As part of the College of Education re-
organization plan, the Department of Library

and Audiovisual Education becomes the Center

for Library and Audiovisual Education, a change

 designed to provide more flexibility in func-.

tion and design. Three departments remain as
before: Psychology, HPER, and Special Education.
A new Department of Teacher Development will
combine the former elementary and secondary
education departments. Three other new centers
were also added: Campus Lab Schoocl, Center

for Educational Administration and Leadership,
and the Center for Fducational Change. Four
service units have also been found: Curriculum
Materiels Laboratory, Professional Field Ex-
periences, Research and Evaluastion Services,
and Athleties. Dr. Al SCHELSKE has returned
to assist Dean Ken AMES in the administrative '
unit,

CLASSES TO BE OFFERED AT UNIVERSITY OF
NORTH DAKOTA

Plans have been tentatively completed to
offer a series of graduate courses in media
at the University of North Dakota., If ap-
proved by all interested parties and channels,

. one course each quarter for the next two

years, beginning with winter quarter 1978-79,
will be offered. These courses are intended
to update certification and/or to begin a
program leading to a master's degree in medisa,
Basically, the program could consist of 18
credits at UND; 15 hours of credit may be
transferred in from another institution if
not extension credit, and a minimum of 15
credits must be taken on campus at 5CS5U. 0f-
ferings at UND are contingent upon maintain-
ing a pre-determined enrollment. This will
provide media personnel in northwestern Minn-
esota an excellent opportunity to continue

on in graduate work. The first course sche-
duled to be offered is an advanced selection
course. Interested students may write to

the Center for Library and Audiovisual FEduca-
tion, SCSU.

GILLETT RETURNS AS GRADUATE DEAN

After a year's leave of absence while
working with the State University Admini-
gstrative unit, Dr. Lowell GILLETT has return-
ed to campus 8s the Graduate Dean. Dr. Al
SCHELSKE served as the Graduate Dean in the
interim. Dr. Vern LUDEMAN, femiliar to many
of the graduate students, remsins as the
Assistant Dean.



CURRICULUM CHANGES

The new track in the IM Master's Degree
for persons interested in developing com-
petencies and skills for use in the busi-
ness, industry, and government services areas
has been approved by the Graduate Office and
the Graduate Council. Internal prerequisites
and requirements are in the process of being
finalized, and anyone interested in this '
program should contact the Center for Lib-
rary and Audiovisusl Education.

Students interested in completing programs

. gnd in self-improvement should note the
development of several new courses and sem-
inars, all offered periodicelly and many
offered during the summer sessions. Among
these courses are the following: Audio Sy~
stems, Color Slide Presentations, Instruc-
tional Slide Production in IM, Acquisitions
and Maintenance of Equipment, Adolescent and
Young Adult Materials and Services, Contem-
porary Materials, Developing Instructional
Packages for Teachers, Medis for Teachers,
Oral and Medis Documentetion of Locsl His-
tory, Seminar in Public Libraries, Govern-
ment Documents, and On-line Literature
Searching.

If you have an interest in having a "Media
for Teachers"” course offered in your school
district or area, please contact the Center
for information on enrollment, number of
students, teachers, ete.

TELEVISION SERVICES

Production Services Television has recently
completed a series of three videotapes on the
hearing impaired child. Other productions

currently in process are: "Viscosity Printing"

which demonstrates a very unigque approach to
multi-color printmaking; "The Factory" which
overviews the counstruction and availability
of various types of caskets; "Critical Issues
in Media” is a series which will look at com-
mon issues prevalent to the media person and
resource facilities.

A new retrieval system is currently under
construction in Learning Resources Services.
This will allow students to individually
reqguest and view all television programs
available in our facility. A high quality
stereo audio system is an integral part of
the total design.

a,s we are anxiouxlv awvaiting the
. arrival of additional equipment which will
expand further our production capabilities,

TECHNICAL SERVICES UPDATE

A significant enhancement to the OCLC
system is that the OCLC terminal now displays
a message with each bibliographic record in
dicating whether the item is in the Univer-
gity collection. This is a time-saver for
gequisitions and cataloging since & search |
no longer hes to be made through a large |
number of holdings symbols to see if the ’
record has been used. It should slso cut
down on the amount of time spent searching
at the card catalog. |
LRS has been awarded a federsl grant to
purchase material for the collection. This

year's grant totals #3900 and will be used
for purchase of selected non-print items
along with other material.

From left to right: Marg HENRY, Pat BIFRKE,
Melodie DUKOWITZ, Bonnie HEDIN, and Jean ATCHELE.

This summer & "Holdings Updated" party

{see accompanying photo) signified the com-

- pletion of one phase of that activity.
Retrospective input into OCLC has produced
some cutput that should be very valuable to
the LRS staff and general users. One item
is a printout of the reference collection by
subject and one by shelflist. Reference
librarians are very pleased with the product
even though it is our first attempt and is
considered "quick and dirty."

Another important product is the Film and
Video catalog. This printout combines all
video, 16mm, and 8mm films into one collec-
tion, which is then divided by subject and
title. Each entry contains bibliographic
information along with an annotation of the

- contents, Thirteen copies of the catalog



vere printed and distributed across campus
for convenient access. -

ENGLAND LIBRARY TOUR

A total of 41 participants, including 20
who tock the course for credit, spent two de-
lightful weeks touring Great Britain and its
libraries. The tour was sponsored by the
Center for Library end Audiovisual Education
at St. Cloud and by Learning Resources of the
University of Evansville, and was conceived
and carried out under the leadership of Tony
SCHULZETENBERG and Dwight BURLINGAME.

The tour was educationally and culturally
enriching, and it took its participants from
London to Edinburgh and back, Highlights of
the tour included visits to the British Muse-
um, the British National Library, and the
National Library of Scotland. Despite an un-
expected first night's stay in Minnespolis,
the group enjoyed such places as London, Cum-
bridge, Harlexton, Edinburgh, York, Sherwood
Forest, Lincoln, Oxford. Six days in London
enabled people to become acquainted with its
excellent transportation system and gave par
ticipants a chance to see school libraries,
cathedrals, and government buildings. The .
"tube" was an excellent means of getting to
plays, concerts, and other places of educa~
tional and cultursl interest. _

Among the castles visited were Warick, Aln
wick, and Edinburgh; cathedral visits includ-
ed York, Lincoln, St. Paul's, Westminister
Abbey, Westminister Cathedral, and Coventry.
Library tours, in addition to those already
mentioned included the Bodleian at Oxford
University and the Public Library in Oxford,

the Wren Cathedral library at Lincoln, and

several private libraries. Visits to many
historical places helped to complete a tour
that will live on with pleasant memories and
much happiness for those who were fortunate
enough to zo!

UPPER MISSISSIPPI CONFERENCE, 1978

The annual Upper Mississippi Media Con-
ference, sponsored by MEMO, was held at the

Holiday Inn in St. Cloud on May 3, 4, and 5th.

Conference co-chairpersons were Marie ELSEN
and Shari PRETZER. Highlighting the con- -
ference were addresses by Barry BRATTON,
University of Iowa, and Jane HANNIGAN,
Columbia University. An interesting array

- .ing and other materials.
Assistant Superintendent Torwald ESEBENSEN of
- Edina, made a presentation on the use of the

of mini-sessions, commercial exhibits, a
session of the Governor's Pre-White House
Conference, and a membership meeting were
also. part of the conference. Bernadette
STEFFES of Austin was presented the “Admini-
strator of the Year" Award and Orvis HAUGEN
received the Blumberg scholarship. Tony
SCHULZETENBERG assumed the MEMO presidency
-a% the annual meeting.

GOVERNOR'S PRE-WHITE HOUSE CONFERENCE

The Governor's Pre-White House Conference
wes well attended by educational media per-
sons from all levels of education. Some 16
educational media people served as delegates
and they were effective in securing passage
of three basic resolutions of concern to
educational media personnel. These were &
strong statement on censorship, a minimum
funding level for school medis centers, and
minimum staffing for media center personnel.

The meeting was held at the Leamington
Hotel in Minneapolis on September 10-12,
Barb NEMER, Armstrong High School and holder
of the media supervisors license through the

Bt. Cloud program was one of the three pro-

fessionals elected as delegates to the Pre-
sident's White House Conference to be held
in fall, 1979. The other two delegates sre
Bob ROLHF, Hennepin County, and Pat HARPOLE,
Minnesota Historiecal Society.

MEA/MFT PROFESSIONAL DAYS

Ms. Jacqui WUERTENBURG replaced Robert
LIPSYTE as the featured speaker at the fall
conference because of Lipsyte's illness.

Wuertenburg spoke on the use of children's
materials and presented some interesting ideas
and concepts concerning the promotion of read-
Doug EED, along with

miecro=computer in the Edina schools. a general
membership meeting and several committee meet-
ings concluded the session. Tom KAMMEIER was
the conference chairperson.

LUTHER BROWN MEDIA EDUCATORS CONFERENCE

The 6th Annual Luther Brown Medis Educators

Conference returns to St. Cloud in February.

The first conference was held in St. Cloud
where the idea was conceived and fostered



under the leadership of Luther BROWN. The
first conference was held in 19T4. The theme
of this year's conference, to be held Feb-
ruary 8-9th at the Surwood Inn, deals with
intellectual freedom. Judith KRUG, head of
the Intellectual Freedom Committee of ALA,
will be the featured speaker. Program plans
will be finalized by Christmas and interested
persons can get more information by writing
to Dean BERLIKG eariy in 1979.

"LUCY DAY"

Faculty and staff members honored Lucy
SUPAN for her ten years of service to S5t.
Cloud State University. Lucy, as most SCSU
media gradustes know, is the strong force in
Advising and Instruction--the vital clerical
link between student and faculty member.
Many of you have, it appears, had the good
fortune of meeting Lucy and many will rememw
ber her for the concern she has always ex-
pressed for our students. Mary TURNER, Jane
DOWD, Ione HOPKE, and Doreen KEABLE surprised
Lucy by having an open house on “"Lucy Day"
that all interested persons could partske of
coffee, punch, and goodies while expressing

thanks to Luecy for all the efforts of the
past ten years.

oo

LUCY SUPAN CARL SAVAGE

DICK BUSSE

FACULTY AND STAFF HOTES

Carl SAVACGE and Dick BUSSE were honored,
along with Lucy SUPAN, for reaching the mile=-
stone of ten years of work at St. Cloud
State University. Receipents of the ten-
year achievement award received handsome gold
key rings with sapphire settings. _

Dwight BURLINGAME, former staff member,
has accepted an appointment as Dean of Lib-
raries at Bowling Green University in Ohio.

Jim PEHLER, up for re-election, may well
be into his forth term as a state legislator
from 17B by the time this paper hits the
press.

Dennis and Anne FIELDS, along with former
staffers Ruth MOSHIER and Delores WAHLBERG,
Joined Tony SCHULZETENBERG and Dwight BUR-
LINGAME on the England Tour. Bonne HEDIN
had the unique opportunity to travel with
her parents on the same tour.

Debbie BINSFELD's position in Documents/
Archives has been up-graded from clerical
to paraprofessional, while Jane DOWD has
assumed the paraprofessional position at
the Reader's Services desk.

Lawrence SMELSER has tsken advantage of
his first nine-month contract by deing ex-
tensive traveling with his wife Bev. The
Smelsers traveled for five and a half weeks
this summer visiting people and camping out.
Their travels took them to Yellowstone,
Glscier, Seattle, Dallas, and to their homes
in Missouri.

Carl and Marilyn SAVAGE have some unusual
tales to tell about their extended vacation
in Florida this summer. Shades of intrigue,
no less!

Shirley LINDBORG Jjoined the ranks of the
married on July 29th when she exchanged vows
with Gordon HOVE., Marlene RAMLER exchanged
vows with Clyde STANGL on September 16th.
Pat SAURER and Pat BJERKE, both on maternity
leaves, are proud parents of baby girls.

Louis COSTANZO is back on the Job after an
extended visit to the 5t. Cloud Hospital.
Friends will be happy to know that his re-
covery has not yet included a desire to
listen to country western music.

Dave and Sandy RYDBERG, Gene and Willa
CAMPBELL, and Ray and Shirley BURR took a
Carribean Cruise this summer. The Campbells
and Burrs extended their travel to include &
visit to Mexico City and other areas in Mexico.
About the same time, Dae LEE and his family
made an extended visit to New York.
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* J. Michael NELSON and family, in his "King
of the Road" van designed for on the road
comfort and living, visited Texas and other
varts of the Southwest to which the Texans
lay eclsim--New Mexico, Arizona, Nevada, and
California. He came back with at least one
new song {(country of course) from Luckenbach.

FACULTY PROFESSIONAL ACTIVITIES

Dennis FIELDS has heen elected chairperscn
of the Graduate Council for the 1978-T79 year,
while David RYDBERG serves in the same ca-
pacity for the Faculty Asscciation Grievance
Committee. Serving on the Faculty Association
Executive Council are Norm CLARKE, Lawrence
SMELSER, and David RYDBERG.

Marie ELSEN attended the Society of American
Archivists meeting in Nashville on Cctober
3-5th. Marie is in the process of developing
the archives collection and is preparing
voliey and guidelines procedures. In con-
nection with this work she was asked hy
Lueille KANE of the Minnesota Historical
Society to participate on the State Archives
Facilities Commission. Marie is also schew-
duled to go on leave of absence this winter
quarter to complete her work on a master's
‘degree in special studies,

Fred HILL accompanied Mike WELSON to the
Department of Corrections Workshop in Grand
Rapids in early October. Nelson conducted
g8 workshop of the utilization of the 35mm
cemers. On May 19, Dr. Hill led a session
on "Job Market Opportunities in Business and
Industry for Education Students” as part of
the College of Education Seminar Series.

Rich JOSEPHSON of the Production Services
Division worked with Mary TURNER on micro-
computer workshops for the Edina Publie Schools.
Other workshops of a similar nature are being
developed. Rich was also involved with Dennis
BROWN of Lakefield in a2 Space Seienre Involve-
ment Workshop at Winnebagc, Mankeio, and Edina
dealing with teacher use of amateur satellites

"in the glassroom.

J. Michael NELSON attended the Industrisal
Professional FPhotographics of American Con-
ference in Las Vegas on June 2T7-29.

John BERLING and Tony SCHULZETENBERG were
delegates to the recent Governor's Pre-White
'House Conference. Lawrence SMELSER and Luther
BROWN were on the original planning committee.

Dennis FIFLDS and Tony SCHULZETENBERG have
co-authored, along with Dwight BURLINGAME, a
book entitled The College Learning Resource
Center. Libraries Unlimited, Inc. of Littleton
Colorado, is the publisher.

John BERLING spoke to medir personnel at the
North Dakota professional eduncation days at
Bismarck on October 19th. John addressed the
group on the role and responsibilities of the
media professionals in the schools and the
status of media education in Minnesota. _

Lawrence SMELSER and Carl SAVAGE attended
the conference of Regional Media Center FEvalu-
ation held at Sioux City, Iowa, on September
29-30th. Alse in attendance was Ken RAIMAN
of the regional center in Montevideo.

Attending the June ALA Conference in Chicago
vere Jerry WESTBY, Virginia BLASKY, Doreen
KEABLE, John BERLING, and Harlan JENSEN. Vir- -
ginia SORENSON, Jerry WESTBY, and David RYDRFRG
took part in the Academic Section meeting of
MLA at St. Olaf; while Phyllis LACROIYX, Jerry
WESTRY, David RYDBERG, Bonnie HEDIN, and Jean
ATCHELE attended the meetingz of the Technical
Services Divisicn at the North Hennepin Area
Vocational-Technical School.

Norman CLARKE spoke to the members of the
Stearns County Historical Society in late
April on "St. Cloud, City of Railrcads."

Serving on national committees are the fol-
lowing: John BERLING on the AECT Program Con-
sultant and Evaluation Committee and on the
ALA Library Users Committee; Lawrence SMELSER
and Tony SCHULZETENBERG on the Teacher Educa-
tion Committee of AECT; Tony SCHULZETENBERG -
on the ACRL Non-print Editorial Board; and
Harlan JENSEN on the AECT Accrediation Come
mittee,.

Tony SCHULZETENBERG attended meetings at
Sioux Falls, Lake QOkobo}i, and Denver as
part of his duties as president of MEMO. He
also presided at the MEMO membership meeting
at Park Center High School on October 20th.

Virginia BLASKE attended the Reference
Division Fall Workshop in St. Paul on Octo-
ber 19-20th, while Norm CLARKE journeyed to
Kansas City to attend the Special Library
Association Meeting in June. Norman zalso
represented SCBU at the Reference Users
Group of MINITEX in St. Peter in July.

GRADUATE GRAPEVINE

Arlan WIPF, who spent a summer session at
SCSU, is back at Dawson Community College as
Director of the Media Center. He is also of-
fering some basic methods and materials
courses to teachers in the Glendive area.
Arlan was an enthusiastic delegate to the Mon-
tana Covernor's Pre-White House Conference on
Libraries and Information Services.



Geri BONSTROM, formerly with the Robbinsdale

Publiec Schools, has assumed a position with
Control Data. Her primary responsibilities

are in program development as the audio visual

production manager in Engineering Services.
Luther ROTTO, formerly on the faculty in
Learning Resources, has tsken a position as

AV Coordinator with the Great River Regionsal

Library System in St. Cloud. .

Chris GARDINIER is excited about her media
position at Pine River; her husband David
continues on as media specialist at Rocorid
High School in Cold Spring.

- Betty SAUTER has changed positlons within
the Cambridge Public Schools. Last year she
worked in Cembridge Elementsry and this year
she works in the Cambridge Junior High media
center. Flaine JASPERSON, formerly at Cam-
bridge Senior High School is on maternity
leave for this year.

MEMO regional chairpersonships are held by
several SCSU media graduates. Orvis FAUGERN
recepient of last year's MEMO scholarship
award is chairperson of Region 1, Mel OLSON
in Region 4, Carol WHITE in Region 6, Tom
MILLER in Region 5, Tom KAMMEIER,in Region
10, and Bob JASPERSON in Region 11. Jan
SORELL is in her second year as treasurer of
MEMO, while Helen STUB, holder of the media

" sypervisor certificate, is the past president.

Kathy LAHR tock a positicn at Henning in
her first year of teaching.
has accepted & position at Lambert Elementary
in Manchester, Iowa, while Glenda DORDING
works in Elk River in one of the elementary
schools.

Among the many present and past media stu-
dents at SCSU who made the England Tour this
‘summer were Rosamond DOTY, Edith FRAZER, Edna
HOVERN, June LAROSE, Mary NAKASONE, Shari
PRETZER, Ruth SPONHEIM, and Jan SORELL. Other
former tour participants were Jean BELL,

. TuVerne GRAMITH, and Barbara LARSON,

Those of you who are MEMO members will
have noticed the extremely'good Jjob that
Meriel ADLAND does as editor of Minnesota
.Medis. Those who are not members really
ought to consider joiring, and don't for-
get about AECT and AASL.

Nancy Briski MOLTAJI, now happlly married,
is working as a school medis specializt at
Wabasha. Nancy was also a former SCSU staff
member, and presently 1lives in Lake City.

Mike CLARK, recently of Parker's Prairie,
has decided to leave the cold of Minnesotsa
and is a media specialist in the Carlsbad,
New Mexico Publie Schools.

Barbars MARKWELL,

~8a-

Sue BRETTSCHNEIDER

.

formerly of Randolph, has also moved out of
state and is now a.media consultant at the
Regional Media Center, Council Bluffs, Iowa.

Bill FREDELL of White Bear Lake, after
spending the past year on leave of absence
as a full-time student at SCSU, is back at
Mariner High School. Meriel ADLAND intends
to pursue her graduste work at SCSU on a
full-time basis during the winter gquarter
and will be on leave of sbsence from the
Minneapclis Publie Schools.

Bob MONTESANO left his job in Maine and
has accepted a one~year position in the Mass
Communications Department at SCSU, He plans
to begin work on the specialist degree in

" Information Media.

Mae LaRose SUMPTION, after spending the
past year at Campbell-Tintah, has terminated
her employment and recently became the proud
mother of a haby girl. Mae and her family
live in Wheaton. Grandmother June LAROSE
of Glenwood media renown reportedly survived
becoming a grandmother with dignity and
pride.

Jim and Jean SCHEU had a splendid time
doing the bicycle routine in Furope this
past summer., Imagine surviving biecycle rides
all over Europe and then being unable to
stay on cne at home! Jim is just now re-
covering from a serious back problem caused
by a fall from his bike. Jim and Jean also
led & bicycle trip to ALA this summer.

Pat SPLEISS was involved in & serious car-
truck accident this swmmer in Nevada. She’
is presently recuperating at the home of her
sister 104 E Sunset Drive South, Redlands,’
California-o/o McCarthy's. Pat intends to
be back in Minnesota by Thanksgiving time,
but a note from some of you might be just
what she needs as she recovers.

Leutitia ENGLIN has moved from Winnetka
Elementary in Robbinsdale to Robbinsdale
Junior High, while Elayne JENSEN has gone
full-time at Olson Elementary.

Position changes in the 5t. Cloud Public
Schools find Jan SORELL assuming the director-
ship of the Technical High School Media pro-
gram, Greg BRUESTLE moving from North Junior
High to South Junior High, Dixie GILOY working
half-time at North and South Junior High, and
Elsie HARPER sharing time in the Clearview
and Washington Elementary schools.




FIVE GRADUATE ASSISTANTS EMPLOYED

The five graduate assistants for the 1978-
T9 school year are as follows: Jane DEMARAIS
in Advising and Inmstruction, David HANSON and
Ann LAROSE in Public Services, Vandyke MC-
KENZIE and Mark KRAUEL in Production Services.

IM GRADUATES

Spring quarter: Mick BRISCOE, Flsie HARPER,
John HURLEY, Sandy SAKRY, Virginia SORENSON,
Barbara ZIMMERMAN, and Paul KULAS (specialist
degree).

Summer quarter: Kay BONCZEK, Pat BORGERT,
Judy GRAHAM, Marilouise KOERBER, Mark KRAUEL,
Tom Miller (specialist degree), Nancy (Bri-
ski) MOLTAJI, Kathy OLSON, Beth QUANBECK,
and Alan WESTLING. '

Fall quarter: Mike CLARK, Jean CORNELL,
Bob SMITH {specialist degree) and Richard
THEIS.

WINTER SCHEDULE 1979

104 Introduction to Learning 1
Resources 2

224 Informaticon Resources 1

468 Media Methods and Materials 1

2

3

i

5

6

7

8

471-571 Preparation of Media 1
477=577 Reference & Bibliography 1
602 Introduction to Media 1

616 Television in Medis II 1

617 Inatructional Siide Production
651 Administration of Media II
660 History of Media

680 Internship in Media

661 Readings in Media

682 Research in Media

683 Seminer in Media

683 Sepinar: Public Libraries

683 Seminar: Media for Teachere
684 Field Study in Media
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TENTATIVE SPRING SCHEBDULE 1979

IM 104, 204, 468, 475-575, 478-578, 482-582, 604, 606, 6
644, 662, 680, 681,5625, 683??a5d G P

BULLETIN

Anyone interested in summer employment in Learning Resources

Services, please contact Dennis C. Fields.

Learning Resources Services

St. Cloud State University

St. Cloud, MY

{(612) 255-2022

56301

CH-130

. GH=126

CH=12
CH-12
CH=125
CH-134
CH-134
CH-125
CH-125
CH=125
CH=-125
CH~134
CH=-130
CH~125
CH-134
CH=134
CH-126
CH-126
Arr,
Arr,
Arr,

CH-126
CH=130
Arr,



210117
Center for Library & Audiovisual Education

Centennial Hell-Instructional Services
8t. Cloud State University
St. Cloud, MN 56301



	St. Cloud State University
	theRepository at St. Cloud State
	11-1978

	Information Media Newsletter Vol. 3 No. 1
	St. Cloud State University
	Recommended Citation


	tmp.1495213915.pdf.qNcDm

